Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim Receives Dr. Mahdi al-Hafez



Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim, head of the Islamic Supreme Council of Iraq, received Saturday 15/6/2013 in his office in Baghdad, Dr. Mahdi al-Hafez, the ex-Minister of Planning. The latter has praised the visions and positions of Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim in suggesting solutions to the different problems and crises and in all domains, appraising Sayyid al-Hakim's initiative in holding the symbolic meeting of political leaders, and paving the way for less-tensed relations between different parties.